
 
May 14th, 2025 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Troy Community Center Building Generator Project in fiscal 

year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Troy, located at 500 W Big 

Beaver Road, Troy, Michigan 48084. The funding would be used for the addition of a generator 

to the Troy Community Center. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it 

will allow for the center to be utilized during emergencies as a shelter and gathering place, as 

well as a warming and cooling location during extreme weather. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family 

 

Sincerely,   

 

 

Haley Stevens 

Member of Congress  

 


